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BOROUGH OF NORTH WALES 
300 SCHOOL STREET 
NORTH WALES, PENNSYLVANIA 
 
MEETING: March 26, 2019 7:00 PM, EST 
 
CALL TO ORDER made by President Sando. 
 
ROLL CALL:  Salvatore Amato  Present 

James Cherry   Present 
Ronald S. Little, Jr.  Absent  
Wendy McClure  Absent 

   Sally Neiderhiser  Present 
   Daniel O’Connell  Present 
   Eion O’Neill   Present 
   Paula Scott   Present 
   James Sando   Present 
   Mayor Gregory D’Angelo Present 
 
Also in attendance were John Filice, Borough Solicitor, Michael Eves, Chief of Police and Alan 
Guzzardo, Assistant Borough Manager. Christine Hart, Borough Manager, was absent. 
 
President Sando led the Pledge of Allegiance. He then announced that Manager Hart is not 
present this evening because her father, Robert A. “Skip” Schiele passed away and services are 
currently taking place. He extended condolences on behalf of Council to Manager Hart and her 
family. 

                
Public Comment 
 
Larry Mark, 2072 Fruitville Road, East Greenville, PA, owner of several tax parcels in the 
Borough, requested the Borough enforce Section 212.114 of Title 67, Transportation of the 
Pennsylvania Code in relation to roadway access to ensure safe access to Poplar Alley. Chief 
Eves collected Mr. Mark’s information and told Council he would investigate the issue. 
 
Consideration: Certificate of Appropriateness: 415 S. Main Street 
 
Member Scott made a motion to approve a Certificate of Appropriateness for 415 S. Main Street. 
Member O’Neill seconded the motion. Motion passed 7 yes, 0 no. 
 
Consideration: Disbursements: $65,555.99 
 
Member Amato made a motion to approve payment of the bills in the amount of $65,555.99. 
Member Neiderhiser seconded the motion. Motion passed 7 yes, 0 no. 
 
Old Business/Committee & Board Reports/Zoning Applications 
 
Assistant Manager Guzzardo stated he had not received any committee or board reports or 
zoning applications. He also announced that there was no old business to discuss. 
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Solicitor / Mayor / Council / Manager 
 
Solicitor Filice announced there will be an executive session following Council to discuss a 
personnel matter and he anticipated there would be action following executive session. Borough 
Council did not reconvene to act on the personnel matter. 
 
Chief Eves provided a progress report on the Police Department’s activities. He then reviewed 
possible options for improving the Main and Walnut Street intersection relating to tractor trailers 
turning right onto Walnut off Main. There have been several incidents there with the traffic 
standard and truck traffic.  
 
Member O’Neill announced the Nor-Gwyn Pool Commission is currently looking for certified 
lifeguards for the summer season and encouraged anyone interested in the position to apply. 
 
Vice President Cherry announced Shade Tree Commission is currently working on an 
amendment to the Shade Tree Ordinance and he would let know Council know when the 
amendment is ready for review. 
 
Assistant Manager Guzzardo announced the following events: Taste of Montgomery County 
event on March 28, 2019; A Four Hand Piano Recital featuring Hanchien Lee and Wenyin Chan 
on April 7, 2019; the Parks and Recreation Department’s Easter Egg Hunt on April 13, 2019 and 
the Montgomery County Master Gardner Plant Sale on May 18, 2019. 
 
President Sando announced Montgomery County is holding information sessions on the new 
voting systems and he said the next one will be held on April 9, 2019 at Arcadia University. 
Jocelyn Tenney, 801 E. Walnut Street, announced there will also be one held on April 6, 2019 
at the Ambler Borough Hall Gym. 
 
Member O’Neill made a motion to adjourn. Member Neiderhiser seconded the motion.  
Motion passed 7 yes, 0 no. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:19 P.M. 
 
 
 
Attest: ___________________________________ 
 Alan R. Guzzardo  

Assistant Borough Manager 


